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Council Highlights 

August 13, 2020 Council Meeting   
 

• Council held a public meeting for the Rezoning of 20662 Marsh Line.  This rezoning is 
required as part of a severance application. 

• Council received a delegation from Elgin, Middlesex, London MP Karen Vecchio.  MP 
Vecchio to discuss the concerns and receive feedback on how the Municipality is fairing 
through the pandemic.  

• Council received second quarter reports from OCWA relating to the operations of the West 
Elgin Water Distribution System, West Lorne Wastewater Treatment plant and Rodney 
Wastewater Treatment plant. 

• Council approved additional funding for the refurbishment of the Memorial Carin at the 
Memorial Park in Port Glasgow 

• Council received a monthly activity report from Operations and Community Services.  The 
Arena will be open as of September 21, 2020, the pool will be running on reduced hours 
between August 31 to September 5. Blue bins have been delivered to rural residents and 
municipal wide collection has been going well.  Construction has begun on the replacement 
of the cast iron watermain behind the Rodney library and completion work on Chestnut 
street in West Lorne has taken place.  

• Council approved the concept of the Municipal Office renovations as presented by Elgin 
County Engineer and approved the completion of engineered drawings. 

• Council approved a daft flag raising policy, with an approving by-law to be brought forward 
at the next Council meeting. 

• Council approved the purchase of Asset Management Software to comply with Ontario 
Regulation 588/17. 

• Council approved the proposal from RV Anderson for additional engineering services for the 
Port Glasgow Trailer Park sewage disposal system.  The cost of this will be covered by the 
Port Glasgow Trailer Park Reserves. 

• Council passed a resolution to support a Private Members Bill to recognize Emancipation 
Day Officially on August 1 of each year. 

• Council passed a resolution to proclaim October 22, 2020 as Child Care Worker & Early 
Childhood Educator Appreciation Day. 

• Council received correspondence from the Province of Ontario indicating that as part 
of the first round of Municipal Emergency Funding they will receive $197,500.00. 


